Superintendent’s Report

April 28th, 2014
        I.
    Land Acquisition
As we proceed with our plan of land acquisition, understand that Tim Lucas has retired and our file has been turned over to someone new.  Although Justin has already made contact, I have not heard back from either Greg Dunbar or Gary Leist giving direction to order an appraisal of the Industrial Park and as of Friday morning, have not heard back from Mr. Travis for a concrete asking price for his property although he did request the board to do an appraisal first which will not happen unless he wants to pay for it.
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
March 26th  – OVEC; Shelbyville
April 18th – Recruiting Fair OVEC; Shelbyville
III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
*N/A
        IV.     Program Director’s Meeting
*See Attached
         V.    Advisory Council Agenda
*N/A
        VI.    SCMS Principal
Matt Mercer was offered the position and has accepted.  SBDM did an outstanding job at developing criteria based on feedback, then developing interview questions to address the needed criteria to find the right “fit.”
      VII.    Athletic Trainer Opportunity
I’m currently awaiting a response from Grant regarding the concerns with this proposal, however, I expect to hear something prior to Monday night. 
      VIII.    Recent Threats


Because of the location that the recent threats have taken place, several restrooms will be closed down in both the middle and high schools for the coming weeks.  The one or two that will stay open will be centrally located, have a good camera angle, and will be subject to search by an adult before and after each class period to narrow the timeline in the event these threats continue.  Currently, we have two juveniles in custody facing terroristic threatening and a host of other charges, along with 5-day suspensions and Hillview referrals.

